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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

May 5, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, April 21, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Aaron C. Summers and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel; Attorney Dave Lett; Sheriff Travis Roush;  Remote attendance: Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Dena Held, Purdue Educator 4-H; Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse; Judge Lynn Ellis; Lori Carrico, Treasurer; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; President Rich Summers, Councilman; Teresa Harder, Soil and Water.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:35 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of April 21, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers .   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Leo Padgett, Superintendent Highway Department, submitted the two week work schedule via email to the Commissioners.  An update on vehicle repairs was given.  The highway department requested that they be able to start working ten hour days starting Monday, May 11, 2020.  The Commissioners agreed to the start of the summer schedule.  Padgett informed the Commissioner that the permit for Brooks Bridge has been filed.

Sheriff Travis Roush, reported that there are currently sixty-seven inmates, seventeen of which are from Vigo County.

Andy Ringwald, EMA, advised that he will attend a webinar for FEMA Public Assistance. The webinar will guide organizations through the process of requesting Federal Assistance.  The Commissioners expressed their condolences for Monty Wolff and the loss of his father. 

Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse, supplied handouts and guidelines for employees and the public in regards to the opening of the Courthouse.  The same safety precautions should still be in place; washing of hands and six foot social distancing.  They advise that safety barriers be in place and masks be worn when no barriers are in place.   Julia Albright stated she would help create signage to be placed at the entrances of the Courthouse and surrounding offices to advise the public of procedures in place. Martin County has had eighty people tested for Covid-19 with seven positive and all have been released from restrictions.

Dena Held, Purdue Educator 4-H, informed the Commissioner about a webinar being held on Friday afternoon about Emergency Communication Planning.   She is currently looking into funding being provided by United Way as a way to make sure Martin County is receiving all the help we can from multiple entities.   Purdue and 4-H is holding a webinar series for High School Students about 4-H Civic Engagement through the month of May called “Thoughtful Thursdays”, contact the Extension office for information.  Dena Held also informed the Commissioners about the financial burden the Community Building is under due to cancellations related to Covid-19 and the possible request for assistance.
Teresa Harder, Soil and Water, advised that some of their funding could potentially be affected due to Covid-19.    Some of the grants that have been awarded may be rescinded due to the decrease in gas sales.  
Sierra Rutledge, Shoals Town Clerk, asked the Commissioners for permission to use the Martin County Logo on a mural that the Town of Shoals is planning.  The Commissioners granted the use of the Martin County Logo.

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted quotes for sneeze guards to be placed on the countertops to individual offices.   A motion to purchase the guards in the amount of $789.15 was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor the motion passed.

Paul George, President announced that all employees will return to the regular schedule starting Monday, May 11, 2020.  The Courthouse will open with restrictions in place on Monday, May 18, 2020 as long as all protective measures are in place.  This date is subject to change.    A motion to open the Courthouse was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor the motion passed.  The County will remain under an emergency declaration. 

Rhonda Sanders, Recorder, requested that a barrier be placed in her office to detour people from walking around the front desk.   Auditor Abel advised that the Assessor Carolynn McGuire has requested the same for her office.  The Commissioners gave authorization to proceed. 

Commissioner Paul George gave the Veterans Service Officer’s report.  They had four trips, three to Indianapolis and one to Bloomington.   Seventeen calls, nine inbound and eight outgoing.  Two veterans were assisted.
Voting locations for Tuesday, June 2, 2020 have changed.  Lost River, South Center and Southeast Halbert will be voting at the Shoals Legion.  North & South Halbert and East & West Memphis will vote at Saint Mary’s.  
Important Dates:

Safety Meetings are postponed.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:29 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, May 19, 2020 at 5:30pm.  
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